
 

Grit Bin Policy 

Policy Number: RTC 24 Issue Number: 03 

Issue Date: May 21st 2019 Review Date: 21st May 2024 

Originator: Jayne Simpson Agreed: RTC Annual Meeting 16th May 2023 

 
BACKGROUND 

 
POLICY 
 
Ripley Town Council has adopted this Grit Bin Policy to provide a sound structure to the fact 

that RTC do not purchase or supply grit bins or salt. 
 
  
The Ripley Town Council’s policy regarding grit bins is that they will not provide grit bins or 
salt to be maintained by them, the responsibility for highways is Derbyshire County Council 
and the footpaths are the responsibility of Amber Valley Borough Council or in some cases 
Futures Homescape Ltd. 
 
PROCEDURES 
 

• Ripley Town Council will not purchase Grit Bins or Salt 
 

• Any requests received from local residents will be told to contact Derbyshire County 
Council, Amber Valley Borough Council or Future Homescape. 
 

 
 

 


